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October 31, 2023 

Edward Washburn, SVP Fleet Operations 
Pasha Hawaii 
4040 Civic Center Drive, Suite 400 
San Rafael, California 94903 
Edward_Washburn@pashanet.com 

Dear Edward Washburn: 

On December 1, 2021, Pasha Hawaii submitted an Innovative Concepts application as a 
potential compliance pathway for meeting the requirements of the 2020 At Berth 
Regulation pursuant to California Code of Regulations, title 17, section 93130.17. On 
June 19, 2023, the California Air Resources Board (CARB) sent a letter to Pasha Hawaii 
requesting additional information to complete the Innovative Concepts application. CARB 
staff did not receive this additional information needed to complete our review by the due 
date of July 20, 2023.  

Additionally, on September 6, 2023, CARB received a letter from you as the authorized 
representative from Pasha Hawaii formally stating that Pasha Hawaii does not intend to 
utilize Innovative Concepts. Because Pasha is no longer pursuing the innovative concept, 
and the lack of response to our request for additional information, Pasha's innovative 
concept application is denied.  

Thank you for your interest in the Innovative Concept program. If you have any additional 
questions about this matter, please contact Jonathan Foster, Air Resources Engineer, 
Marine Strategies Section, at jonathan.foster@arb.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

Bonnie Soriano, Branch Chief, Freight Activity Branch 

cc: Jonathan Foster, Air Resources Engineer, Marine Strategies Section 
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